
HCC News – June 2022

President's Welcome

I am pleased to report that, at the Neon
Playground by Chinatown community engagement
and information session held at Haymarket HQ on
23 June 2022, local community leaders and business
owners who attended the meeting expressed
excitement and unanimous support for the
activation which will be a celebration of arts, lights,
music and community in the Spring of this year.
 
Planning for the project led by Haymarket HQ in
collaboration with Soul of Chinatown, Basalt
Studio, Bespok3 and Haymarket Chamber of
Commerce, is well under way and the team expects
to hold another information session soon to further
update all stakeholders. For those businesses that
wish to participate in the project but have not been
in contact with the project team, please do so
immediately.
 
I am also pleased to note that at the engagement
session, the Community Bank Darling Square
represented by its Chairman Raymond Tai and Non-
Executive Director Ray Seeto, pledged a significant
financial contribution towards the project which
will enable us to commission even more local artists
to participate and to showcase their works over and
above the generous financial grant and support
from the City of Sydney. We are grateful to the
Community Bank and if, you too would like to
financially support our project, please let us know.
The aims and objectives of this project go beyond
financial considerations and economic benefits as it
also encourages and facilitates community
connectedness, and a spirit of mutual support and
togetherness. More than any other time, I believe
this is what is being yearned by us all.
 
Finally, as today is the last day of the financial year,
I wish all a successful FY2023 and a wonderful
holiday break for those parents who are taking time
off during the school holidays for a well-deserved
vacation.

Vincent Lim
President

Latest News

Neon Playground community engagement session

The Chamber was pleased to see nearly 50 stakeholders from Haymarket and
Chinatown come together to hear more about Neon Playground by Chinatown
- an upcoming activation of Dixon Street and the surrounding area featuring
contemporary artists and installations.

Neon Playground is being led by Haymarket HQ with support organisations
including the Chamber, Soul of Chinatown, Basalt Studio and Bespok3. 

The Lord Mayor Clover Moore was also represented by Councillor Robert Kok,
who spoke about the City of Sydney's support of the exciting project. 

We are excited to keep all members and stakeholders updated on Neon
Playground by Chinatown - please contact us to find out how you can get
involved!

HCC EOFY Tax Planning and Networking Event

It was wonderful to have so many of our members and guests at our End of
Financial Year Tax Planning Essentials Seminar & Networking Evening held
at the offices of William Buck on Wednesday 15 June 2022.
 
We are grateful to William Buck’s tax consultant Blake Scheffers,
superannuation specialist Vivi Chen, and Business Advisory Director Ruby
Cheung (who is also our Chamber’s very own Vice President), for taking time off
their busy schedules to share with us invaluable information on year-end tax
planning, superannuation tips and strategies.
 
Following the seminar, members and guests stayed on for some business
networking.  We would like to thank our Chamber member Chat Thai
Haymarket for catering our delicious food and to Hanging Tree Wines Hunter
Valley for their generous contribution of wines. 
 
More photos here.
 
For those who were not able to attend, we look forward to seeing you at our
next event. If you haven’t already done so, stay in touch through our HCC
Newsletters and you can register to be on our mailing list via this page.

Museum of Chinese in Australia (MOCA) launch of "Stories of

Home"

The Museum of Chinese in Australia (MOCA) launched its Stories of
Home project on 23 June 2022.

After the event, MOCA Chair, Dr Stephen FitzGerald AO, sent a thank you
message to all guests which included the following:

“I wish to thank all our friends and supporters who attended the launch
yesterday of Stories of Home in our historic building. And I thank our founding
donors, who enabled us to start translating our dream into reality, our current
Friends and Super Friends of MOCA as well as everyone to date who have helped us
establish the Museum, and the Commonwealth, State and City governments, all
of which have shown faith in our project with substantial help.

The idea of 'Home' is not just for this project. It’s how we see the Museum. As
home for the stories of family that make up the history of Chinese in Australia,
and the stories of contemporary Chinese Australians and of generations to come.
It’s the feeling for home that settlers leave behind and still treasure, and the home
they have made and treasure here in this country. And we want the Museum to
be a place where all can feel at home, not just Chinese Australians but all
Australians.”

The Haymarket Chamber of Commerce is a strong and proud supporter
of MOCA and we encourage all of you to support MOCA in any way you can.

If you wish to make a tax-deductible financial contribution, you may do so
via this page.

More photos here.

Vivid Sydney comes to Haymarket

Haymarket was a firm fixture of this year’s Vivid Sydney festival, with crowds
flocking to the precinct to enjoy the installations and also the surrounding
businesses. At Darling Square, the Exchange building was lit up and the green
hosted the floral installation, “Tomorrow’s Blossoming”.

Central Station and The Goods Line was part of Vivid Sydney for the first time in
2022, with light projections, installations and music events across the terminal
building and along the walkway.                                                 

The Dancing Girl and the Balloon Man

You might have noticed a small film crew around Dixon Street Chinatown
earlier this month, without doubt on some of the coldest nights of the year!
 
We mentioned the project in our last newsletter and are very happy to share
some updates from The Dancing Girl and The Balloon Man team after they
successfully wrapped filming.
 
Writer/Director David Ma is now in the early stages of crafting the edit, with
the aim of submitting to prestigious film festivals around the world by October
- starting with the Berlinale, Clermont-Ferrand, and beyond.. 
 
The team would like to extend a huge thank you to all of the local businesses
who supported the project especially Super Bowl Restaurant, Space
Collection, Timezone Market City, 4A Centre for Contemporary Asian
Art, Harbour Plaza, as well as Yummy Dim Sim in Eastwood. 
 
Motivation is high as another project from the team screened in competition at
the recent 69th Sydney Film Festival's Dendy Awards for Australian Short
Films where it received Honourable Mention from the Jury: Yao Yao Goes To
Little Bay is written and directed by Johnathan Lo who plays the lead role
in The Dancing Girl and The Balloon Man.
 
Both of these projects are self-financed, and with limited opportunities for
funding within the arts, the team extends the invitation to please get in touch
with producer Georgia Noe <georgianoeobrien@gmail.com> if you are
interested in supporting the project in any way.

Photo credit: Anna Georgia Mackay

New Members

Jason Wang, HSBC
 

Jason Wang is the branch manager of HSBC Bank in Haymarket, located in the
heart of Chinatown.

He has worked in the retail banking industry for over 14 years in Sydney. His
current role includes leading a team of 27 staff and interacting with customers
on a daily basis – something that he enjoys immensely.

As a global bank, HSBC has unique expertise and capabilities to be able to help
you with all your banking needs including everyday banking, residential
lending or foreign exchange needs. Jason and his team would welcome your
visit to their Haymarket branch to find out how they can help you open up a
world of opportunities.

Susan Ware, Ware & Co
 

Susan was born in Hong Kong and worked with the entertainment agency,
Capital Artists Ltd. In 1980 she migrated to Sydney where she married and
brought up her family. She has worked for multinational companies, but her
passion has always been with real estate, so she commenced researching
properties around Australia and investing. Through her personal experiences
and previous roles in sales, she has built a solid and trustworthy relationship
with clients and real estate agents.

Susan, who speaks fluent Cantonese, established Ware & Co, a boutique Buyers
Agency, to provide a dedicated service to buyers with their real estate journey.
As a buyer's agent, Susan takes the stress from busy people who don't have the
time to look for properties and work for the buyer to help achieve a successful
outcome in a short timeframe. She helps clients, both local and international,
source and secure property within Sydney and throughout Australia. Susan is
an excellent communicator, negotiator and is highly regarded for her integrity,
honesty and confidentiality.

Cara Chen, Altitude Tea
 

Cara Chen is a Tea Ceremonialist and founder of Altitude Tea. She does tea
ceremonies for governments, council events, corporate team building as well as
hosting private groups at my tea room.

With the pandemic leaving many of us disconnected from one another, tea
ceremony is a gentle way to reconnect back in the analog world. It is a
performing art as well as a mindfulness practice. Cara's vision is to use tea
ceremony to help improve the mental health of this nation, one small cup at a
time.

For more details please visit: https://altitudetea.com.au/tea-ceremony-sydney

Business Tips

Tax and business changes from 1 July

Superannuation guarantee increase to 10.5%

The Superannuation Guarantee rate will rise to 10.5% on 1 July and continue to
increase by 0.5% each year until it reaches 12% on 1 July 2025.

If you have employees, what this will mean depends on your employment
agreements. If the employment agreement states the employee is paid on a
‘total remuneration’ basis (base plus SG and any other allowances), then their
take-home pay might be reduced by 0.5%. That is, a greater percentage of their
total remuneration will be directed to their superannuation fund. For
employees paid a rate plus superannuation, then their take-home pay will
remain the same and the 0.5% increase will be added to their SG payments.
 

$450 super guarantee threshold removed

From 1 July, the $450 threshold test will be removed and all employees aged 18
or over will need to be paid a superannuation guarantee regardless of how
much they earn. It is important to ensure that your payroll system
accommodates this change so you do not inadvertently underpay
superannuation.
For employees under the age of 18, super guarantee is only paid if the employee
works more than 30 hours per week.

Minimum wage to rise

Australia's 2.7 million low-income workers around the country will receive a
pay rise. The Fair Work Commission ruled on 15 June that the national
minimum wage will increase by 5.2 per cent.

The new wage will be $21.38 per hour up from $20.33 per hour, amounting to a
weekly pay increase of $40 per week based on a 38-hour week for a full-time
employee.

HCC on social media

The Chamber is now on social media, including Facebook and Instagram. Please
keep up to date with the latest news from Haymarket and give us a follow and
like!

JOIN HCC

 
If you would like to join the Haymarket Chamber of
Commerce as a member, or would like to have more

information about us, please visit our website at
https://haymarketchamber.org.au/
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